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PRIVACY RIGHTS 
 
Applicants and participants, including all adults in their households, are required to sign 
the form HUD-9886, “Authorization for Release of Information and Privacy Act Notice.”  
This Document incorporates the Federal Privacy Act Statement and describes the 
conditions under which HUD will release family information. 
 
The PHA’s policy regarding release of information is in accordance with State and local 
laws that may restrict the release of family information. 
 
Any and all information that would lead one to determine the nature and/or severity of a 
person’s disability must be kept in a separate folder and marked “confidential.”  The 
personal information in this folder must not be released except on an “as needed” basis in 
cases where an accommodation is under consideration.  All requests for access and 
granting of accommodations based on this information must be approved by the staff 
person designated by the Executive Director or the Deputy Executive Director in his 
absence. 
 
The PHA’s practices and procedures are designed to safeguard the privacy of applicants 
and tenants. 
 
PHA staff will not discuss or access family information contained in files unless there is a 
business reason to do so.  Staff will be required to disclose whether s/he has relatives 
living in Public Housing.  Inappropriate discussion of family information or improper 
disclosure of family information by staff will result in disciplinary action. 


